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At Mainstream Renewable Power (“Mainstream” or the “Company”) we pride ourselves in doing the right
thing, the right way and conducting every aspect of our business safely and in a manner that is clearly guided
by our well established company values and the Mainstream Code of Conduct.

Mainstream is a company with integrity; we believe in respecting our world and the people we share it with.
We believe in a world that is free from fossil fuels, pollution and greenhouse gases and we continue to seek
new and innovative ways to pave the way for clean energy to prevail. We believe in our team; the
entrepreneurial spirit that propels so much of what we do and the changes we want to see as we look to the
future of our planet. We also firmly believe in fairness; of never pursuing business where it would mean we
would be acting unethically. We know that caring for our environment is not just about safeguarding the
quality of the air that we breathe but also about protecting lives where indifference and inequality have been
allowed to grow and prosper.

Mainstream has reviewed thoroughly the landmark UK initiative, The Modern Slavery Act. Mainstream'’s
Code of Conduct is substantively in alignment with the aims and the spirit of this Act. Our company Safety
and Corporate Social Responsibility Principles further detail our commitment in this regard. As a company
we abhor human trafficking and modern slavery in all its forms and guises. We are committed to actively
ensuring that there is no room for such inhumane crimes in our own business and that of our partners,
contractors and associates.

Mainstream is committed to conducting its business and global operations in compliance with all applicable
laws and the introduction of the Act has provided us with an opportunity to examine our internal policies
and assess where and how we can focus greater attention on modern slavery and improve year on year. We
believe that vigilance is key and we endeavour to keep this important subject to the forefront of all of our
business dealings in an effort to contribute towards effecting change and driving out this inhumane crime
from our world.

This statement has been approved by the Board of Directors of the Company and applies to the financial year
31 December 2017.

Signed on 12 day of June 2018
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Andy Kinsella
Chief Executive Officer




